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Latest Updates 

New joint healthcare centre to treat military and civilian patients in Yorkshire 

 

A new cutting-edge healthcare facility in Catterick, jointly built by the Ministry of Defence 

and the NHS, will treat thousands of patients a year including the military, their families and 

the local civilian population in North Yorkshire and the wider area when it opens next year. 

The Catterick Integrated Care Centre (CICC) which has received approximately £110 million 

of funding, is a first-of-its-kind health partnership, directly employing more than 300 highly 

skilled medical personnel from the MOD and the NHS to treat up to 1,000 people a day. 

Situated within Catterick Garrison, home to over 14,000 military personnel, the centre will 

offer a range of services, including primary care, rehabilitation, mental health support, and 

specialist treatments. It will see military personnel, their families and the wider local 

population all treated at the same location. 



The project aims to improve local access to healthcare, providing a variety of healthcare 

services in one location, and will also provide opportunities for training. 

Click here to read more. 

GP encourages people to be vigilant during hot weather 

 

A GP is encouraging people in Humber and North Yorkshire to follow the guidance and stay 

safe this weekend after a hot weather alert was announced. 

The UK Health Security Agency (UKHSA) issued a yellow heat health alert for Yorkshire and 

the Humber, beginning at 12:00pm on Friday 27 June and lasting until 6pm on Tuesday 1 

July. 

Although hot weather is welcomed by most people, when it’s too hot for too long, there are 

health risks. In England, there are on average 2,000 heat-related deaths every year. 

The heat is likely to impact vulnerable people most, posing a greater risk to life and putting 

increased demand on healthcare services. 

Click here to read more. 

https://humberandnorthyorkshire.org.uk/new-joint-defence-nhs-healthcare-centre-to-treat-military-and-civilian-patients-in-yorkshire/
https://humberandnorthyorkshire.org.uk/gp-encourages-people-to-be-vigilant-during-hot-weather/


Young volunteers receive recognition for improving mental health services 

 

Young volunteers from the Nothing About Us Without Us Children and Young People’s 

Mental Health Advisory Group have received awards for their contribution to improving 

mental health services and supporting children and young people. 

The Volunteen Youth Voice Awards – supported by East Riding of Yorkshire Council and 

coordinated by Community VISION as part of its Volunteen Voice project – celebrate young 

people’s voice and influence work in the East Riding. 

The 12 lived-experience volunteers actively lead the advisory group, with more than 300 

members representing a wide range of communities, needs, and experiences, informing 

services in both the East Riding of Yorkshire and across Humber and North Yorkshire. 

Click here to read more. 

Humber and North Yorkshire at the HSJ Digital Awards 2025 

 

The winners of the HSJ Digital Awards 2025 were revealed last week, celebrating 

outstanding contributions to digital healthcare transformation. Below are the people, 

projects and programmes from across Humber and North Yorkshire recognised at the awards. 

https://www.eastriding.gov.uk/news/article/?entry=3252#:~:text=Langtoft near Driffield.-,Volunteen Voice awards celebrate young people's voice and influence work,the arts and culture offer.
https://humberandnorthyorkshire.org.uk/young-volunteers-receive-recognition-for-improving-mental-health-services/


Click here to read more. 

 

Unlocking Productivity and Efficiency With Digital  

• Hull University Teaching Hospitals NHS Trust - Maximising Efficiency in Radiotherapy 

Treatment Planning (Highly commended) 

• NHS Humber and North Yorkshire ICB - The Yorkshire and Humber Shared Care 

Record (Finalist) 

Connecting Health and Social Care Through Digital 

• Humber Teaching NHS Foundation Trust - Interweave Shared Care Record (Finalist) 

• NHS Humber and North Yorkshire ICB - Public Insight Bank (Finalist) 

Digital Leader of the Year 

• John Mitchell - NHS Humber and North Yorkshire ICB (Finalist) 

Digital Team of the Year 

• South Tees Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust - MIYA Programme Team (Finalist) 

Driving Prevention and Early Intervention through Digital 

• Harrogate and District NHS Foundation Trust - Reducing Inpatient Falls with Smart 

Nurse Call (Finalist) 

Improving Back-Office Efficiencies Through Digital 

• Tees, Esk & Wear Valley NHS Foundation Trust - Centralised Asset Management 

(Finalist) 

Unlocking Productivity and Efficiency With Digital 

• NHS Humber and North Yorkshire ICB - The Yorkshire and Humber Shared Care 

Record (Finalist) 

https://www.hsj.co.uk/hsj-digital-awards-2025-winners-revealed/7039571.article


Get Involved 

NHS Humber and North Yorkshire ICB to present Annual General Meeting  

 

Wednesday 9 July 2025, 5:00pm 

NHS Humber and North Yorkshire Integrated Care Board (ICB) will be presenting its Annual 

General Meeting (AGM) on Wednesday 9 July 2025. This will be available via YouTube from 

5pm and will provide colleagues, partners and members of the public an opportunity to hear 

about some of the key achievements throughout the year of 2024-25. 

The AGM will begin with opening remarks by ICB Acting Chair, Jason Stamp, setting out the 

vision and ambition across Humber and North Yorkshire. Teresa Fenech, Acting Chief 

Executive, will provide a run-down of a selection of key highlights and achievements from 

2024-25, and Desiree Irving-Brown, Executive Director of Finance and Investment will 

provide an update on the financial performance from the year. 

Question can be sent in advance of the AGM to hnyicb.communications@nhs.net.  

Click here for further information. 

Share your views to help our community have healthier hearts 

 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCCFJNQVJqJ8omTBeFUfUJeQ
mailto:hnyicb.communications@nhs.net
https://humberandnorthyorkshire.icb.nhs.uk/agm-2025/


NHS Humber and North Yorkshire Integrated Care Board (ICB) is working closely with 

partners across the health and care system to reduce the risk of cardiovascular disease 

across our local community. A key part of this programme of work involves raising awareness 

of the importance of knowing your blood pressure and cholesterol numbers and how to get 

tested.  

A survey has been designed to capture people's thoughts and views to help improve our 

understanding and improve local services and support.  

A communications toolkit has been created that includes social media images and posters 

for you to use as appropriate. Please share this opportunity with your networks and 

encourage people to share their views.  

Click here or scan the QR code to complete the survey. 

Community Voices: Join our growing public membership scheme 

 

Community Voices is the public membership scheme of NHS Humber and North Yorkshire 

Integrated Care Board (ICB). It offers patients and public the opportunity to stay informed 

and involved, to hear about the latest news, developments and potential changes across our 

local NHS.   

Members can be involved as much or as little as they choose, from receiving regular news 

bulletins to watching presentations and asking questions of our local clinicians and decision 

makers. Members also have the chance to give their thoughts and feedback through 

completing surveys and help us engage with our wonderfully diverse communities.  

The voice is at the heart of everything we do, and we are passionate about listening to our 

local population in shaping local health and care services.  

Click here to join Community Voices today. 

https://humberandnorthyorkshire.org.uk/campaign-hub/cvd-survey-resources/
https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/HEALTHYHEART/
https://humberandnorthyorkshire.org.uk/community-voices/


NHS IMPACT Operational Improvement Training 

 

NHS IMPACT Operational Improvement Training is a hands-on programme designed to equip 

clinical and operational leaders with the practical tools and strategic thinking needed to 

become a driving force in delivering operational excellence, and ultimately, make a tangible 

difference in patients' lives. 

Operational leaders will be equipped with the skills to improve efficiency and productivity, 

grounded by a culture of innovation and continuous learning. They will be empowered to 

tackle key challenges creatively and systematically, leading to performance improvement 

and productivity gains, with a view of changing the way the NHS work for the better. 

Click here for more information and to apply. If you have any general queries, please contact 

england.improvementdelivery@nhs.net.  

News from Across the Partnership 

Hospice patients asked to consider corneal donation, following national shortage 

 

https://klacontent.kpmglearningservices.co.uk/NHS_IMPACT_Operational_Improvement_Training_FAQs.pdf
mailto:england.improvementdelivery@nhs.net


A national shortage of corneas to help people with sight loss has prompted St Leonard’s 

Hospice in York to take action. 

As many patients in hospice settings are eligible to be tissue donors upon their death, the 

York Hospice has launched a campaign to raise awareness of corneal donation, helping 

patients and their families to understand what this entails. 

Nicola Fenton, Advanced Clinical Practitioner at St Leonard’s Hospice, explained: "We 

know that more than two million people in the UK live with sight loss and some conditions 

can be treated with corneal donations. Around 5,000 corneal transplants are needed every 

year in the UK, so we want to help with this. 

"Here at St Leonard's, we are working with NHS Blood and Transplant to encourage people 

to consider this as an option when they come to the Hospice." 

Click here to read more. 

Flying the flag for organ donation in Hull 

 

Hull Royal Infirmary is to fly its organ donation flag to mark when a life-saving donation has 

been made. 

Helen Russell, Joanna Pancarowicz, Janine Tate and Jane Langley, all Specialist Nurses in 

Organ Donation, have arranged for the flag to be flown outside the main entrance to the 

hospital when a family agrees to organ donation on behalf of their loved one. 

Seventeen families have consented to organ donation since April last year after their 

relatives were declared brain dead or following their death from cardiac arrest, known as a 

non-heartbeating donation, at Hull Royal Infirmary. 

More than 100,000 transplants have been carried out since the creation of the Organ Donor 

Register in 1994. However, the waiting list for a transplant is currently the highest it ’s been in 

an decade, with more than 7,900 people in the UK waiting for the call. 

Click here to read more. 

https://stleonardshospice.org.uk/corneal-donation-national-shortage/
https://www.hey.nhs.uk/news/2025/06/24/flying-the-flag-for-organ-donation-in-hull/


Trust CEO preparing for fundraising challenge 

 

Michele Moran, Chief Executive of Humber Teaching NHS Foundation Trust, is preparing to 

take on her annual fundraising challenge in support of the Trust's charity - Health Stars. 

This year’s event will take place on 3 July 2025, marking the 77th birthday of the NHS. While 

the details of the challenge remain under wraps to ensure Michele gets a surprise on the day, 

the full day event will involve a series of tasks that she'll uncover through a treasure hunt.  

Aptly named ‘CEO on the Go’, the challenge will see Michele travelling 100 miles to visit 

Trust sites and take on activities that test her physical strength, mental agility and knowledge 

of the local area. 

Click here to read more. 

Stay Up to Date 

Visit our website or follow us on social media (@HNYPartnership) to get the latest news and 

information from the Partnership. 

Do you have a story, event or update you would like to be featured in a future bulletin? 

Please share it with hnyicb.communications@nhs.net. 

If you have been forwarded this bulletin, you can complete our online form to receive it 

direct to your inbox every week. 

https://healthstars.org.uk/
https://www.humber.nhs.uk/news/trust-ceo-preparing-for-fundraising-challenge/
https://humberandnorthyorkshire.org.uk/
mailto:hnyicb.communications@nhs.net
https://engage.app.humberandnorthyorkshire.org.uk/stakeholder/register
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